







Dear resident,

I am writing to you on behalf of Vistry Homes, one of the country's leading providers of homes in the UK.

In November 2022, Vistry Homes acquired Countryside Partnerships, the company which had previously developed Wickhurst Green. As part of the acquisition, Vistry Homes inherited the responsibility for Wickhurst Green, including the land which had previously been earmarked for a new primary school on Sargent Way.

In July 2022, the Department for Education informed West Sussex County Council (WSCC) that the development had been withdrawn from its Free School Capital Programme and as such there would be no funding to deliver a primary school on this site.

In December 2024, following changes to the National Planning Policy Framework (NPPF), the housing target for Horsham District Council rose from 917 homes per year to 1,357 homes per year. This almost 50% increase in the council's housing target has meant that sites like this one are now being considered for housing. In response to this, Vistry Homes has designed a proposal for 89 new homes, including 32 affordable homes for the site.

While Horsham District Council has indicated that it would like to see a greater number of homes delivered on this site, Vistry has taken the view that 89 represents the upper limit of what can be comfortably accommodated.

Vistry Homes is proposing to bring forward 89 new homes at Land South of Broadbridge Way in response to Horsham District Council's raised housing target.

We will be holding a public engagement event to show the plans at:

Date: 1PM - 6PM Saturday, May 10th

Address: Broadbridge Heath Village Centre,

Wickhurst Ln, Broadbridge Heath,

Horsham RH12 3LY

All of the details will be made available on the project website www.bhconsult-vistry.co.uk in the coming weeks, and if you have any questions, please contact the project team via: info@bhconsult-vistry.co.uk

Yours faithfully,

John Longhorn, Vistry Homes















